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SOUTHPORT GUN CLUB, Inc. 

Monthly Meeting 

August 11, 2020  

 

 

Attendance: 

• Brian Boehm, Cecilia Lucas, Bill Means 

• 8 regular members were in attendance and 3 guests  

Opening – Brian Boehm: 

• Brian called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Treasurer’s report – Bill Means: 

YTD Income is $21,945 and expenditures of $11,272.  Income from dues collection totals $10,560.  

Total fund assets are $51,208 which includes the $18,000 CD. 

Membership report – Brian Boehm:   

• There are 88 members – 79 Regular & 9 Senior. 

• Two new members second reading – Greg Walenter & Charlie Shinkle – Sponsor Brian Boehm.  

They were voted in via voice vote. 

• Potential new member Bill Bruno introduced himself.  He will work with Brian Boehm to begin the 

membership process. 

Rifle Team – Jon Speck: 

• Two of our advanced rifle juniors, Emme and Dylan participated in the ASSA (American Smallbore 
Shooting Association) Nationals Championships in Bristol, IN. Emme won High Sub Junior and is 

now the ASSA National Sub Jr. Champion. Dylan won 1st Marksman. 

• Lara Spanic (junior), Steve Thurmond and Jon Speck participated in the WI State Championships. 

Lara won the state championship. 

• Emme and Dylan just finished rifle camps and matches at X-Count in Ft. Wayne, IN. 

• The rifle team has not decided which leagues they will participate in this season. 

• Finalization of the junior rifle team activities has not been determined.  Both of the team’s activities 

have been impacted by COVID 19. 

Pistol League – Bill Means: 

• Air Pistol & Small Bore Pistol League will begin September 6th with practice and sign up.  Official 

league start date will be September 14th.  Sign-up sheets are posted in the Club. 

Maintenance – Brian Boehm: 

• There was a small turn out for the maintenance party this time, but several projects were 
completed – air handling filters were cleaned, back room was reorganized, partitions painted and 
numerous projects at the rental property were completed.   

 

Match Director – Brian Boehm:  

• It appears we will be able to hold our regular matches.  Actual dates are pending but will be 

determined in the near future. 
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Hunter Education – Brian Boehm: 

• The first session of Hunter Education will be held this weekend – August 15th & 16th from 8am until 

6pm.  The second session is scheduled for September 6th & 6th. 

Communications – Brian Lucas: 

• Brian Lucas advised he has processed the credits submitted.   

• Several suggestions were made for articles in the next newsletter. 

Old Business: 

• Nothing at this time.  

New Business: 

• Friendly reminder to include itemized hours when submitting dues credit requests.   

• When bringing guests to the range please ensure all the guests names are entered into the sign-in 

sheet.   

• Brief discussion regarding the condition of targets – members are reminded to repair any targets 

damaged. 

• Suggestion was made to redesign the shooting tables to allow more room for equipment 

placement.  Brian will initiate this project. 

• Request was made for the Club to pay the cost associated for the Orion scoring system.  Bill Means 

asked that the invoice/paperwork be submitted to him. 

Announcements:  

• Still need two Maintenance Crew volunteers. 

Adjourn Meeting: 

• Brian adjourned the meeting 7:40 PM 

 

Respectfully submitted:   

Cecilia Lucas 


